

## HUNSONBY PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the ordinary 'Virtual' meeting held via Zoom at on Wednesday 21<sup>st</sup> January 2021.

PRESENT     Mrs W Addis (Chairman)                     Mrs H Teasdale (Clerk)  
                 Mrs J Baker                                     Mr D Banks (EDC)  
                 Mr A Grave                                         6 member of public  
                 Mr J Holliday

21/01-1       APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
                 Miss C Driver (CCC)

21/01-2       MINUTES  
                 The minutes of the meeting held on 18<sup>th</sup> November 2020 having been circulated, were signed as a correct record.  
                 Proposed by W Addis, seconded by J Holliday

21/01-3       DECLARATION OF INTEREST  
                 None

21/01-4       PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

21/01-5       MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES  
                 All items to be discussed are on the agenda

21/01-6       BUS SHELTER – LITTLE SALKELD  
                 Jennifer Baker has spoken to Peter Hebson regarding the Bus Shelter position near his hedge/field boundary. He has concerns abouts tree branches above and also if it would be in keeping with the village.  
                 The chairman then invited the members of the public who were present at the meeting for their views of this matter. Stephen & Louise Hughes, David Gomer and Kathleen & John Doidge Harrison. Their general concern was regarding the location of the bus shelter and if it is to close to the corner, near the main road, and if it would better sited a bit further down closer to the playground. The chairman advised that the current location has been approved by CCC and they have consulted Highways and the bus company and all are happy with this.  
                 Cllr Graves suggested that when we can post Covid, that a site visit would be of benefit for everyone. This was agreed. It was concluded that the council would look into the style, build and costing of the shelter with a view to having these ready for a site visit in the Spring when we can meet again after Covid and this way the whole village can be consulted. Keep on agenda for next meeting.

21/01-7       LONG MEG PARKING UPDATE  
                 Alan and Helen attended the site meeting held in December. Alan gave a brief run down on what was discussed at the meeting and that the final position of park will hopefully be in part of Alan Calverts field, with access in and out on to the road. The Fell Foot Forward scheme will then provide the council with a sum of money for the upkeep of this for the next 10yrs. After this it would then become the councils responsibility. We are just waiting to hear from Fiona Knox that this has been done. Keep on agenda for next meeting.

- 21/01-7a      EDC – DOUG BANKS  
Doug gave the council a brief run down of news from EDC. The census is due in March. We have no homeless in Eden. Voreda House has been purchased by EDC and will be incorporated into Mansion House. EDC has been working hard to give grants to the business community. Everything else is on hold due to Covid.
- 21/01-8      PLANNING APPLICATIONS  
**20/0994 – Refurbishment and extension of existing dwelling and erection of 5, 4 bedroom dwellings - West Garth, Winskill**  
Clerk forwarded plans to all councillors for comments. Cllr Graves advised the plans are more or less the same except they are now keeping the original house and extending this and adding 5 more houses.
- 21/01-9      CORRESPONDENCE & REPORTS  
None to report Clerk attended parking meeting as reported above.
- 21/01-10     FINANCE  
**Payments –**  
Nigel Preston – Grass Cutting - £572.50  
George Allonby – Wall Repairs - £300  
EDC – Footway Lighting - £929.76  
H Teasdale – Salary & Expenses inc Zoom Subscription - £505.68
- Receipts –**
- 21/01-11     ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
Update on tree survey from Dave Willetts, when Covid allows Dave needs someone to walk round with him just to confirm the parish land boundaries as the maps aren't clear. He advised that there is nothing that requires urgent attention but he will need this to complete this report.  
Cllr Graves reported that the village seats in all villages are needing some attention, painting etc.. or even just a good pressure wash. Should we consider if it is cost effective to do this work or should we just look to replace some of the benches with new recycled plastic ones which would then need no more work?? Clerk to put something in Memo.  
2 new people have come forward with an interest in becoming councillors – Ian Veitch & Jane Mcgee. Both would be co-opted on as there is room for them. Clerk asked for them to contact her via email so that the relevant forms can be sent for completion and they will be invited to the next meeting.  
Chairman Winter Addis then tendered her resignation from the council, John Holliday will take over as he is vice chair. Winter agreed to chair the next meeting.
- 21/01-12     DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
Wednesday 17<sup>th</sup> March 2021, 7.30pm on Zoom. Clerk to send out invites.